
From: governor.haley@sc.lmhostediq.com <governor.haley@sc.lmhostediq.com> 
To: repshannonerickson@gmail.comrepshannonerickson@gmail.com
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov 

Date: 3/5/2014 11:20:53 AM
Subject: Thank you for contacting the office of Governor Haley

Dear Rep. Erickson,

Thank you for extending an invitation to Governor Haley to attend the Beaufort Water Festival on July 18-27, 2014. Governor 
Haley appreciates your consideration, but unfortunately I cannot confirm the Governor's attendance this far out. I have 
penciled the dates in on the Governor's schedule, and I will be in touch at the beginning of the summer if the Governor's 
schedule permits. Thank you for thinking of Governor Haley, and please let me know if I can be of any further assistance.

Take Care,
Nicole

Nicole Priester
Scheduler| Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-5151
NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov
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